PTO Meeting November 12th 7pm @ELC

President’s Report
· First newsletter went out- Thanks Stephanie!
· Did everyone get it? Overall feedback was yes, Barb will help remind teachers
· Feedback on content and delivery- Worked well. Cancel SMORE and continue to use this method of communication
· Light up fish tank bought for Nurse
· Wants a real fish tank. Thoughts?
· Maintenance was brought up as an issue. Over breaks the temperature in the school is also not controlled. We decided no.
· I update the website finally- check it out!
· Assembly Thursday- write a check and give to Barb $950 to Learning Adventures Inc.
· Assembly document is coming soon with ratings, pricing, and feedback
· Book Bash- Want to book the room and set a date
· February 21st or 28th 5-730 (We will get the room at 330)- Date prefered is the 28th to give us as much time as possible. 
· Ask other PTOs about possible date conflicts
· Dinosaur book ready? Stephanie was not in attendance

Vice President’s Report
· Water Filter System for teachers update
· Went over PROS and CONS of each option. Although leasing costs more money over time, it includes filter changes and maintenance which is very important. The biggest CON of buying the system was that we would not know when to change the filters, as well as the filters themselves cost $180 each time. That could add up fast.
· Vote on leasing the system for 60 months which includes maintenance- Voted YES
· Jen will get that set up as well as ask about getting a filter for the small system in the Family Center.

Treasurer’s Report
· Finance Update
· Had more money spent than coming in this month, but still less than what came in from the beginning of the year from dues.

Fundraising Report
· Dine in Fundraising night
· McAllisters-December 3rd- From open to close 10:30am-9pm. Lake Zurich.
· Those that attend should put receipts in a bucket and we will get 20%
· Also happens to be a Family Fun Night- which is a bonus!
· Flyer should be made soon to get out to parents
· Scripps- Thoughts on using that and advertising next week? Yes, let’s do it.
· Gift card purchasing service where we get 5-20% of each purchase
· Colleen will try to use the account number we found and get it set up. 
· Try to get the window of buying open around Thanksgiving Break.
· Sensory Hallways
· Barb brought up that the floors are going to be completely stripped this Summer and it might be a good time for some sensory stickers.
· Will confirm how often this is done to the floors.
· There is a company that sells them and sends someone to place them properly.
· Definitely something we are still going to consider, dont need a decision until the end of the school year.

Principal’s Report
· Teachers had a few items, including kitchen knives, they need for their classroom.
· Concern was that we don’t want to buy for just a few teachers and not something for everyone, but not everyone needs knives.
· Decided to have teachers make an Amazon Wishlist and the PTO can get items off that list. Then the lists can be shared with parents if they would like to contribute.
· Will be sent to teachers and therapists
· Ask that lists be completed by December 9th so we can look at them at the next meeting.
· No limit on the lists- try to put preferred items at the top 
· These items are for classroom use rather than personal use
· Die Cut Machine on sale this week
· Barb asks if the PTO can purchase a new Die Cut machine for the school
· We decide to let Barb use Grant money and the PTO will fund other things
· Next Assembly
· Try to have 4 assemblies this year with each one being different
· Science, Movement, Music, etc.
· Colleen will look into the Sweat Shoppe for the next Assembly
· Should be about $900
· 1-2-3 Andres is also an assembly to look into. They will provide a Spanish presentation, which reaches a lot of our student population.
· Big Purchase
· To consider- purchasing a Communication Board for outside on the playground
· Meets the needs of many students
· Advertise about buying it at the Book Bash
· Look into cost and installation

